

Brian Peddle General

Commissioner Brad Bailey Territorial Commander

> Major Kelly Collins Divisional Commander

Captains Martin & Shannon Thies *Corps Officers*

THE SALVATION ARMY

89 Franklin Street PO Box 867 Waterloo, IA 50704

Phone: 319.235.9358 Fax: 319.235.0310

April 14, 2020

Waterloo Rotary Club P.O. Box 118 Waterloo, IA 50704

Dear Rotarians,

Thank you for your most recent gift of \$1,000.00 to The Salvation Army of Waterloo/Cedar Falls. We are blessed by your kindness and generosity to help support our mission and those we serve.

Your gift supports the impactful programs and services offered by The Salvation Army. We are working hard to support the community amid the COVID-19 pandemic. We have stepped up local food assistance operations, entered into efforts with community partners, and enhanced our emergency assistance efforts. These efforts are all above and beyond the usual scope and pace of those we serve year-round in our social services. The number of individuals and families now needing assistance is growing beyond that which we traditionally serve.

There continues to be a great need for the services of The Salvation Army. In the coming weeks and months, we will likely see an increase in numbers served. Your gift will make a great impact in the lives of those who are struggling in the Cedar Valley.

Thank you again. You are instrumental in the continuing challenge to turn tears to smiles, pain to comfort, and despair to faith. Thank you so very much for making all of this possible.

Sincerely

Reg Nelson

Development & Community Relations Director

It should be understood by all concerned that nothing of value was received in return for this charitable donation other than our deepest gratitude.

Payment Method: Check #882 Amount: \$1,000.00 Date: 4/07/2020